
Awareness Workshop on E-Governance Standards and Guidelines Organized by C-DAC at MANUU 

 

Hyderabad 

On the 13th of October, C-DAC organized an enlightening awareness workshop on E-Governance 

standards and guidelines in Department of CS & IT, MANUU. The event commenced with a soulful 

Tilawat-e-Quran and was followed by the MANUU Tarana. 

 

Prof. Abdul Wahid, Dean, School of Technology, MANUU, welcomed the Vice Chacellor, Prof. Syed 

Ainul Hasan, Registrar, Prof. SK Ishtiaque Ahmed, Additional Director/Scientist, MeitY,GOI Dr. Santosh 

Pandey, Shri Karimullah Shaik and Mr. Hemant Khogta, Directors of C-DAC and thanked all the 

dignitaries and participants. He proudly shared that MANUU is among one of the first campus chosen 

for this workshop. 

 

 

Shri Karimullah Shaik, Senior Director-AAI, C-DAC Pune, delivered a comprehensive overview of the 

workshop on e-Governance Standards and Guidelines. He conveyed that the main reason for 

conducting the workshop is to raise awareness as the systems are getting vulnerable. 

 

Then event continued with an address speech by Prof. S.K Ishtiaque Ahmed, Registrar of MANUU, who 

motivated the students to actively engage in technical activities as e-Governance and technology are 

inevitable part of academics and thanked the Department of CS & IT for hosting the event.  

 

Dr. Santosh K Pandey, Additional Director/Scientist-'E' at MeiTy, GOI, graced the occasion as the Guest 

of Honour, he emphasised the importance of API to achieve interoperability, capturing the audience's 

attention with his visionary insights. With a captivating speech, he shed light on the various Digital 

Governance projects implemented by the Indian government. He stated that “Innovation is key, there 

is no limit to human brain”, hence students must be encouraged for start-ups and faculty for 

publications and patents. He suggested that Portals must be developed in such a way that all categories 

of people can access with ease. He also suggested that “Accessibility and Standardization” should be 

added as an Elective course. 



 

 

Honarable Vice Chancellor of MANUU, Prof. Syed Ainul Hasan, started the conversation by quoting Dr 

A P J Abdul Kalam’s words “Age of Information has been passed and we have entered into the age of 

Analysis”. He proudly stated that being MANUUites, Urdu has given us the idea of distinctiveness and 

possibilities. He also shared that MANUU has reached 40:60 ratio of girls and boys which is a great 

achievement in terms of Gender Equality. Lastly, he urges support from MeitY to provide facility, 

equipment and background for the development of CS&IT department. 

 

The inaugural session was hosted by Ms Afrah Fathima, Asst. Prof, Department of CS&IT, MANUU and 

was formally concluded with vote of thanks by Mr Hemant Khogta, Joint Director, C-DAC, Pune. 

 


